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Rules for the NYS USBC, Inc., 2022 Annual Meeting  

 

1.   Roberts Rules of Order Newly Revised shall govern the procedures for the Board of Directors and Delegates at this 
 Annual Meeting, provided they do not conflict with the Bylaws of the New York State USBC, Inc.  
 
2.   The meeting shall convene at 12:00 pm, Saturday, June 11, 2022. 
 
3. Delegates shall be logged-in and "on their lane" at least five minutes prior to the scheduled starting time. Please 

don't switch lanes during the presentations.  
 
4.  Delegates must mute their microphones during presentations. Cameras are optional, keep them on if you prefer.  

 
5.  The second reading of Credentials is given prior to the Legislative Report. 

 
6.  To be recognized, a Delegate shall advance to a microphone to address the Chair.  The Delegate’s  
     full name shall be clearly stated along with the association represented, Adult or Youth. 
 
7.  A Delegate shall be permitted to speak only twice on any question, limiting each discussion to two  
      minutes.  The exception to this rule is at the discretion of the Chair. 
 
8.  All motions shall be stated in the affirmative. 
 
9.  All motions should be in writing and submitted in advance to the Chair. 
 
10. The use of cell phones and beepers, making or receiving calls, is prohibited while the meeting is in  
       session. 
 
11. To expedite the business of the meeting, Delegates shall give courteous and full attention to the  
       Speaker having the floor. 
 
12. The Chair may call an intermission during the session. 
 
13. The Chair may deviate from the agenda.     
 
14.  Exceptions to these rules may be made at the discretion of the Chair. 
 

The Committee moves acceptance of these rules. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
2021-2022  Legislative/Rules Committee 
Randy Snyder, 
Nathan Johnson, 
Beth O’Brien 
Barry Vee, 
Maresse Wager-Walawender 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
New York State USBC, Inc.   

2020-21 Board Directory        
 

Officers 
 

President 
 

Roger Buckman, P.O. Box 37, Victor, NY 14564 
mrrbuckman@gmail.com 
(585) 233-2438  
 
Vice President 
 

Liz DeHart, Staten Island, NY 
ldeh123@aol.com 
 
Sergeant-at-Arms 
 

Janet Moro, Syracuse, NY 
janmoro3@yahoo.com  
 
Association  Manager      
 

Angelo L. Corradino, 9 Tanager Rd., Brewster, NY 10509  
bowlnysusbc@gmail.com 
(845) 363-1374 (Office/Fax) 
 
NYS USBC Website: 

www.bowlny.com 
 

 
Directors 

 
Douglas Bohannon, South Glens Falls, NY Stephen Fawcett, Schenectady, NY   
kingpin300@roadrunner.com sfawcett@nycap.rr.com 
 
Nathan Johnson, Elmira, NY Jayu Kulkarni , Ronkonkoma, NY 
n99nate@yahoo.com Jayu300@yahoo.com  
 

Beth O’Brien, Cheektowaga, NY Randy Snyder, Apalachin, NY 
eobrie02@aol.com  owegojrbowl@stny.rr.com 
 
Thomas Solimine, Sr., White Plains,  NY Maresse Wager-Walawender, Canandaigua, NY 

solimine2000@aol.com maressew@yahoo.com 
 
Frank Wilkinson, Staten Island, NY Barry Vee, Rochester, NY 
frankjwilkinson@gmail.com barryvee@gmail.com    
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New York State USBC, Inc. Committees 2021-22 
 

Finance: *Liz DeHart, Jayu Kulkarni, Janet Moro, Thomas Solimine, Sr., Frank Wilkinson 
 
Legislative: *Randy Snyder, Nathan Johnson, Beth O’Brien,  Barry Vee,   
 Maresse Wager-Walawender 
 
Awards: *Beth O’Brien, Doug Bohannon, Thomas Solimine, Sr., Maresse Wager-Walawender 
 
YES (Youth Education Services): *Frank Wilkinson, Liz DeHart, Stephen Fawcett, Beth O’Brien, 
 Janet Moro 
 
Tournament: *Angelo Corradino, Stephen Fawcett, Nathan Johnson, Randy Snyder, Janet Moro,   
            Thomas Solimine, Sr., Maresse Wager-Walawender 
 
Pathways: *Randy Snyder, Jayu Kulkarni, Barry Vee,   Maresse Wager-Walawender 
 
Public Relations: *Barry Vee, Doug Bohannon, Nathan Johnson, Randy Snyder, Jayu Kulkarni 
 
Operations: *Randy Snyder, Janet Moro,  Liz DeHart, Jayu Kulkarni, Maresse Wager-Walawander 
 
Youth: *Thomas Solimine, Sr., Stephen Fawcett, Beth O’Brien, Nathan Johnson 
 
Chaplain: Open  
 
Problem Resolution: *Doug Bohannon, Liz DeHart 
 
Future For The Sport : *Stephen Fawcett,  Doug Bohannon, Thomas Solimine Sr., Barry Vee,  
        Youth Leaders 
 
Nominating: *Janet Moro,  Natthan Johnson,  Frank Wilkinson 
 
*Chair      
 
Note: President & Assn. Mgr. are ex-officio of all committees exc. Nominating, Problem Resolution 

 
NYS USBC Youth Committee 
 
Thomas Solimine, Sr., Committee Chair/Youth Team Director 
Stephnaie Malette, Secretary 
Paul Terracciano, Adult-Junior Tournament Director 
Nelson Chase, Youth Pepsi Tournament Director 
Beth O’Brien, SMART Coordinator 
 
Regional Tournament Managers 
Region 1 — Beth O’Brien, Robert Snyder Region 2 — Mike Callan, Kathleen Larson 
Region 3 — Rsndy Snyder, Eric Williams Region 4 — Jennifer Hardy, Matthew Hardy 
Region 5 — Rick Bowman, Velvett Bowman Region 6 — Jenn Crisan, Erin Gamache 
Region 7 — Stephen Fawcett, Chris Fawcett Region 8 — Nancy Howell, Robert Tyler 
Region 9 — Jose Rojas, Sam Washington, Jr. Region 10 — Jayu Kulkarni, Flo Janovsky 
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Agenda 
 

New York State USBC, INC.           
11th Annual Meeting 

June 11, 2022  
Doubletree by Hilton Hotel Utica 

 
 
Memorial Service  Roger Buckman 
Welcome/Call to Order  Roger Buckman—President 
Pledge of Allegiance  Youth Leaders 
Board Introductions Roger Buckman 
First Reading of Credentials 
Approval of 2021 Minutes  Roger Buckman 
Message from USBC Mike Larsen 
Message from BVL Libbi Fletcher 

 
 

Reports 
 

President (page 4)  Roger Buckman 
Association Manager (page 5) Angelo Corradino 
Finance (pages 7-8)  Liz DeHart 
Second Reading of Credentials 
Legislative (page 6)  Randy Snyder 
Awards (page 9) Beth O'Brien 
Pathways (page 10)    Randy Snyder 
Public Relations   Barry Vee 
Minutes from 2021 Meeting (page 11-13) 
Tournament (page 14)  Angelo Corradino 
Youth (page 15-16) Thomas Solimine 
Youth Leaders (page 16) Nancy Howell  
Youth Education Services (pages 17-18)  Frank Wilkinson 
Chaplain/Prayer  Roger Buckman 
 

 
Elections 

 
Nominating Committee (pages 19) Nathan Johnson 
Legislative Amendments  Randy Snyder 
Tellers Report (page 20)  Angelo Corradino 
 
 
 

Affiliate Organizations 
 

BVL Libbi Fletcher 
USBC Mike Larsen 
 
 
Adjourn 
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Report of the NYS USBC Office 
 

 
Presidents Report – June 11, 2022  
 

Welcome to Utica for the 11th Annual Meeting of the NYS USBC; thank you all for coming.  The 
DoubleTree Hotel will be the host hotel for the meeting today as well as the Hall of Fame Dinner this 
evening, I hope you will be in attendance for that event to congratulate our class of 2022 inductees. 
 
Welcome!  It is so good to see all of you in person once again; it has been three long years since we last 
met in Syracuse live and in person.  Many things have changed since then and we have learned and 
continue to learn how to do things different.  
 
I would like to personally thank the NYS USBC Officers and Directors, the Regional Youth 
Tournament Managers, the Youth Committee including the Youth Leaders and all the many others 
from around the state who give their time with minimal reward to make this association the success that 
it is.  In addition, the office would not run as well as it does if not for our Association Manager, Angelo 
Corradino, who applies countless hours to assure that everything is in order.  Angelo took on the role of 
Association Manager during the most challenging time in our history, with bowling in a state of flux 
facing shutdowns, closures, restrictions, etc.  Angelo learned his new role and has persevered and 
become effective in the role.  Angelo personally verifies bowler averages for accuracy, collaborates 
diligently with our vendors and banks to achieve the best rates for merchandise, hotel accommodations, 
bank interest, fees, etc.  Thanks, Angelo for everything you do, your service is most appreciated by all.  
 
I am pleased to report that all financials are in order and the association is financially sound. The 
tournaments have now completed and have been highly successful with the support of our local 
associations. Angelo has been making contacts and selecting sites through the 2023 - 2024 tournaments 
and will report those to you in his report later.  All committees have completed their work and will be 
reporting to you on their recommendations and activities concluded later in the program.  
 
The need is still there for new members, either as a board member, Director-at-Large, committee 
member or ad-hoc member to any committee.  We have thousands of certified bowlers in New York 
State, and I am positive there are many of them that could provide a much needed and appreciated 
service to this board, please reach out to your friends in bowling, your co-workers and any others you 
may know who could be an asset to this board.  Many of the current board members will be exhausting 
their terms soon and the need to find replacements is greater than ever, let us start our succession 
planning now for the future of bowling in New York State. 
 
In closing, again I want to thank all of you and the members of your local associations for the 
continued effort and demanding work you all do to make bowling in New York Sate the best it can be 
for all our membership.   
 
Please give our Association Manager, Angelo Corradino, and our Board of Directors a deserving round 
of applause for all they do. 
 
Thanks, 

 
 
 

Roger Buckman  
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Report of the NYS USBC Office 
 

 
Greetings Fellow Bowlers, 
 
Welcome to Utica, it’s great to see everyone in this room and not on a screen like last year. The USBC 
National Convention had a slogan “Together Again.” I think that fits us too. 
 
This year we saw more people returning the lanes, as we are starting to rebound from the Pandemic, 
Adult membership as of May 1 was 51,893 which is up more than 8,000 from last year. Youth 
membership is 6302 also up 500 bowlers from last year. We are still short of our pre-pandemic 
numbers but we are headed in the right direction.  
 
New York State had a good year on the national scene, a team from Greater Buffalo USBC won the 
Team All-Events Title at the USBC Open Championships in 2021. The team Bowl U consisted of 
Kevin Bienko (2,226), Chad Mee (2,042), Andrew Herbert (2,086), Ryan Reese (1,929) and Joseph 
DiNardo (1,675) for a 9,958 total. 
 
The USBC Hall of Fame Class of 2020 was finally inducted after two-year hiatus, Patrick Allen, 
Westchester County and Patrick Healy, Niagara Falls, were inducted for Superior Performance. While 
Jim Zebehazy, a Buffalo Native, who is synonymous with Junior Gold and the Registered Volunteer 
Program was inducted for Meritorious Service.   
 
We had a women’s team chosen as Grand Marshall’s for their Squad at the USBC Women’s 
Championship, those bowlers included Kathleen Leipold, Karen Brouwere, Melissa M. Potoeski, and 
Cheryl Rice. This team is from the Corning USBC. 
 
All of our tournaments saw an increase in participation from last year as we are getting closer to the 
pre-pandemic levels. We will also return to Long Island in 2023 with the Masters slated for Herrill 
Lanes in New Hyde Park. The LIUSBC currently 6770 member which is the largest in the state. 
 
The Women’s Championships will also return to the popular Schneider's Fishkill Bowl in 2024 and 
the Queens will be a new location Spins Bowl Carmel. We are also headed to Lucky Strike Lanes in 
Malone and Broadway Lanes in Fort Edward for the first time. Both centers have hosted Youth 
Events over the years which were always successful. 
 
The Youth Committee has a few people retiring this year who have played a big part in Youth Bowling 
in New York for decades. Their dedication to the kids can’t be matched, to quote Michael Jordan, 
“You can wear the shoes but you can’t fill them.” Thank you, Mike Callan, Kathy Larson and Mathew 
Hardy. The biggest thanks goes to Paul Terracciano who has been the Tournament Manager for the 
Adult Youth Tournament. I have been privileged to know Paul since I was 3 years old and consider 
him a good friend. You will all be missed. 
 
In closing I would like to thank the bowlers in the state who have helped during this transition. We 
have all learned from each other and I hope to continue the open dialog with all the bowlers in the 
state. 
 
I would like to see new centers and regions of the state host more of our tournaments. If you have a 
center in your area who would like to have a State Championship in their building please let me 
know. You can call the office (845) 363-1374 or send an email to bowlnysusbc@gmail.com for more 
information.   
 
 Yours in Bowling, 

 
 
 

Angelo L Corradino 
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Report of the Legislative Committee 
Legislative Committee Report 

 
Several changes to the NYS USBC Bylaws are required due to changes made by USBC.   
These changes revolve around the elimination of the term Youth Directors and the time limit 
for submitting applications to run for positions from the floor for the Board of Director and 
Board officers prior to the annual meeting. 
 
The mandated changes for elimination of the term Youth Director, and requirement for 20% 
of the board to be directors representing youth, have already been incorporated in the NYS 
USBC Bylaws.   They can be found in: 

 
1. Article V: Board of Directors - Management  Section A: Board Composition, Authority 

and Duties 
2. Article V: Board of Directors - Management  Section B: Eligibility 
3. Article VII: Meetings  Section A: Annual Meeting 

 
The following mandated change was made by USBC concerning qualifications for Nomina-
tions from the floor for both Directors and Officers. 
 
Qualifications must be submitted, in writing, at least 24 hours, or up to seven (7) days prior to 
the opening of the annual meeting as determined by the delegates.  Qualifications are due 24 
Hours prior to the opening of the Annual Meeting. 
 
The Board of Directors proposes that this be changed to 7 days to allow for proper review of 
qualifications prior to the annual meeting as allowed by USBC 
 
Qualifications must be submitted, in writing, at least 24 hours, or up to seven (7) days prior to 
the opening of the annual meeting as determined by the delegates.  Qualifications are due 7 
Days prior to the opening of the Annual Meeting. 
 
Due to the elimination of the term Youth Directors at the State and Local levels in accordance 
with USBC mandates the board also proposes a change in Quorum for the Annual meeting. 
 
Current text in Article VII: Meetings  Section A: Annual Meeting 
 
7. Quorum.   
       The Board, Adult Delegates representing Adult members and Youth Delegates deter-

mine the number. 
      a. Twenty-Five (25) Adult Delegates representing adult membership constitute a 

quorum.  
      b.    Fifteen (15) Youth Delegates constitute a quorum for Youth.  
 
 
Revised Text 
 
7. Quorum. 40 board members constitute a quorum. The board and delegates determine 
the number.  
 
 
2021-22 Legislative Committee:  
Randy Snyder, Nathan Johnson, Beth O’Brien, Barry Vee, Maresse Wager-Walawender 
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NYS USBC Financial Reports 
 

James V. Mungillo, CPA, 189 North Main ST., Warsaw, New York 14569 
(585) 786-3342 — jvm@jvmcpa.net 

Independent Accountant’s Review Report 
 

To the Board of Directors of NYS USBC Inc. — Batavia, New York 

I have reviewed the accompanying financial statements of the New York State USBC, Inc. (a non-profit corporation), 
which comprise the statements of financial position as of July 31, 2021 and 2020, and the related statements of activities 
and changes in net assets and cash flows for the years then ended, and the related notes to the financial statements.           
A review includes primarily applying analytical procedures to management’s financial data and making inquiries of   
company management.  A review is substantially less in scope than an audit, the objective of which is the expression of an 
opinion regarding the financial statements as a whole.  Accordingly, I do not express such an opinion. Management is 
responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of these financial statements in accordance with accounting principles 
generally accepted in the United States of America; this includes the design, implementation,  and maintenance of internal 
control relevant to the preparation and fair presentation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement 
whether due to fraud or error. My responsibility is to conduct the review engagements in accordance with Statements on 
Standards for Accounting and Review Services promulgated by the Accounting and Review Services Committee of the 
AICPA.  Those standards require me to perform procedures to obtain limited assurance as a basis for reporting whether I 
am aware of any material modifications that should be made to the financial statements for them to be in accordance with 
accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.  I believe that the results of my procedures   
provide a reasonable basis for our conclusion. Based on my reviews, I am not aware of any material modifications that 
should be made to the accompanying financial statements in order for them to be in accordance with accounting principles 
generally accepted in the United States of America. 
December 3, 2021 

 

New York State USBC, Inc. — Statement of Financial Position 
July 31, 2021 and 2020 

 

Assets 
 2021 2020 
  Cash and cash equivalents $129,121 $69,308 

  Merchandise inventory $113 $680 
 ____________ ____________ 
 Total Current Assets $129,234 $69,988 
 

Property and Equipment, net $493 $895 
 

Intangibles, net  $3,514 $5,347 
 

Investments $217,052 $241,335
 _________________ _________________ 

  

 $350,293 $317,565 

 ========         ======== 

 
Liabilities and Net Assets 

 

Current Liabilities 
   

Accounts payable $486 $481  

  Deferred revenue $11,270 $0 

  Payroll taxes payable $1,640 $1,810 
 _____________ _____________ 

    Total Current Liabilities $13,396 $2,291 
 

Net Assets 

   Without donor restriction $265,590 $236,552 

   Board restricted $72,307 $78,722 
 _____________ _____________ 

 $336,897 $315,274 
 _____________ _____________ 

 $350,293 $317,565 

        ========         ======== 
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Statement of Activities and Changes in Net Assets for the year ended July 31, 2021 
 

  Without Donor Board 
  Restrictions Restricted Total 
  ________________ ________________ ________________ 
                                  

Support and Revenue     

Tournament entry fees $259,124 - $259,124 

Membership dues $44,397 - $44,397 

Special events, booths and concessions $15,548 - $15,548 

PPP Loan Forgiveness $15,200 - $15,200 

Grants and Contributions $10,809 - $10,809   

Investment Income $10,268 - $10,268 

Miscellaneous tournament income $3,940 - $3,940 

Brackets  $1,340 - $1,340 
  ________________ ________________ ________________ 
Total support and revenue $360,626  $360,626 
 

Functional Expenses 

Program Services $281,561 $6,415 $287,976   

Management and general $51,027 - $51,027 
  ________________ ________________ ________________ 
    Total functional expenses $332,588 $6,415 $339,003 
                                 

Change in Net Assets $28,038 ($6,415) $21,623 
 

Net Assets, beginning of year $236,552 $78,722 $315,274 
  ________________ ________________ ________________ 
Net Assets, end of year $264,590 $72,307 $336,897 
  ============= ============= ============= 

 

Statement of Functional Expenses for the year ended July 31, 2021 
 

  Program Management & 
  Services General Total 
  ________________ ________________ ________________ 
                                  

Compensation & Related Expenses     

Compensation $23,980 $30,520 $54,500 

Payroll taxes and withholding $2,018 $2,568 $4,586 
  ________________ ________________ ________________ 
 Total Compensation & Expenses $25,998 $33,088 $59,086 
 

Operating Expenses 

Tournament Expenses 

 Tournament Prizes $124,727 - $124,727 

 Lineage $75,271 - $75,271 

 Other Tournament Expenses $20,457 - $20,457 

Contract Service $2,459 $3,021 $5,480 

Depreciation & amortization $983 $1,252 $2,235 

Filing Fees $44 $56 $100 

Insurance $399 $508 $907 

Meeting & Travel $5,504 $7,005 $12,509 

Office Expenses $1,885 $2,398 $4,283 

Other Expenses $33 $123 $156 

Rent  $2,783 $3,542 $6,325 

Scholarships & Award $27,407 - $27,407 

Staff Development $26 $34 $60 
  ________________ ________________ ________________ 
 Total operating expenses $261,978 $17,939 $279,917 
  ________________ ________________ ________________ 
Total Functional Expenses $287,976 $51,027 $339,003 

  ======== ======== ======= 
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Report of the Awards Committee 
 
The awards committee unanimously selected the following individuals to receive awards at our Hall of Fame 
dinner on June 11, 2022 in Binghamton. 

 
Susan “Sue” Jerzioski (Superior Performance)  Jeziorski from Cheektowaga, a long-time 
bowling coach, has an extensive resume for local, state and national tournaments. She has six 
300 games and six 800 series.  At the local level in Buffalo, she is a nine-time team and five-
time doubles champion in the Women’s Tournament.  She was Bowler of the Year in 2004 & 
2007, Buffalo City Queens Champion 1991 and a member of the Greater Buffalo USBC Hall of 
Fame. In New York State events, Jeziorski is Queens Champion 2003; Highest Women’s 
Average in New York State 2001-2002 and 2010-2011 Seasons; Women’s Team, Doubles and 
All-Events Champion 2004, NYS Team USA Champion 1994 and Bronze Medal Winner at the 
Empire State Games 1994 where she also had the highest series for both men and women in all
-events. She also won a few titles at the Women’s National Tournament capturing the Doubles 
Title in 2007 and 2010. Her team also rolled the highest score for a five-person team with a 
3424 in 2010. Jeziorski won the Bowlers Journal International Doubles Champion 2003 and 
three times had the high highest doubles game in the country. 
 
William “Bill” C. Hasiotis (Superior Performance) Hasiotis, who hails from Rochester, began 
his route to the Hall of Fame as a Collegiate Bowler at the Rochester Institute of Technology. He 
had a team high average 1983-84; Coca-Cola Collegiate Invitational Doubles Champion 1983; 
Mohawk Valley Collegiate Invitational Doubles Champion 1985; and ACUI Regional Team 
Champion 1986.  While bowling in Rochester, Hasiotis was the Senior Master Champion in 
2017 & 2019; Rochester Association Tournament Team Champion three times, Doubles 
Champion two times and one singles title. He also won the Canandaigua Masters Title in 2016 
& 2017. He was part of the Scratch Team Champion in the New York Open Tournament in 
2015, 2016, 2019 & 2021, they also captured the Handicap Title in 2015. In 2014 Hasiotis 
finished second in the Open Doubles Division. 
 
Nelson Chase (Meritorious Service) Chase calls Hudson Falls home and is a key member of 
the New York State Youth Committee. For the more than 20 years, he has been the 
Tournament Manager for the State Pepsi Scholarship Tournament, which has awarded over 
$500,000 in scholarships to the youth in New York. He has been a youth coach at Broadway 
Lanes for 20 years and Fort Edwards High School Bowling Coach for 30 years. Chase is the 
President of the Adirondack USBC and a member of their Hall of Fame. 
 
Benjamin “Ben” T. Amberge (Meritorious Service) Amberge comes from Vestal, he is 
currently the Association Manager for the Southern Tier USBC since 2008, where he has 
donated his time never accepting a salary. He was elected to their Hall of Fame for Meritorious 
Service in 2008. He has been a delegate for both the State and National Conventions for more 
than 15 years.  He has also been a member of the lane inspection crew and Secretary/
Treasurer for the Kyle Shaeffer Memorial League at Ideal Bowling Center for the last 15 years. 
He rolled five 300 games, one 800 series and high average of 226. 
 
Paul Terracciano (Service to Youth) Terracciano, a longtime resident of Hawthorne has been 
involved with youth bowlers over 30 years. He was coach with the White Plains Juniors, part of 
the Westchester County JBT Program and Westchester USBC Youth Committee for the same 
time period. Paul has been a volunteer at the New York State Adult Junior Tournament since 
it’s inception in 1999, becoming Tournament Manager in 2012. In addition, he has also 
managed the processing of the scores for the Youth Team Finals for the last 25 years. 
 
Connie Hladik (Service to Bowling). Hladik is from Johnstown and has been the Association 
Manager from the Fulton County USBC for more than 10 years, she served as a Delegate at the 
State Convention for 10 years and twice for the National Convention. She has been secretary of 
local bowling leagues for over 40 years and director for local tournaments for more than 15 
years. 
 

2021-22 Awards Committee 
Beth O'Brien, Doug Bohannon, Thomas Solimine, Sr.,  Maresse Wager - Walawander 
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Report of the Pathways Committee 
 
The Pathways Committee is responsible for the coordination of fundraisers to support the charities of the New 
York State USBC, primarily Roswell Park Cancer Institute, Memorial Sloan Kettering Cancer Center and Bow-
lers to Veterans Link. 
 
The following charitable fundraising activities were conducted during the 2021-2022 season: 

 
FundCrazr NFL Football Sweepstakes – 823 tickets sold – net profit = $4756 
July Lottery – 149 tickets sold as of April 1, 2022 – net income = $612 
Bowling Balls as of April 1, 2022 – net profit = $657 
Tournament 50/50 drawings 
Annual Meeting raffles 

 
A breakdown of the donations made is available in the Finances Committee report 
 
The Committee has decided to continue with the FundCrazr and July Lottery ticket sales for 2022-2023 season. 
For the FundCrazr campaign, we will continue with the incentive for giving associations an additional 5 tickets 
for every 50 that they sell to use as they wish. 
 
A reminder to all that an account for Amazon online purchases, has been set up so that a percentage of the pur-
chase price can be donated to the New Yok State USBC at NO cost to the buyer.  
 
We move forward this year with the goal of raising $28,000. To accomplish this the committee will be reviewing 
existing money raisers and investigating new opportunities. 
 
Pathways Committee 2021-22 
Randy Snyder, Barry Vee, Jayu Kulkarni, Maresse Wager-Walawender 
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New York State USBC, Inc. 
10th Annual Meeting – Remo Virtual Platform 

Saturday, July 17, 2021 

 

Memorial Service Prayer lead by Reverend Daniel Solimine, NYS USBC 
 

Call to Order President Buckman called the meeting to order at 11:00 AM, Notice of meeting was 
sent to board and delegates in accordance with USBC bylaws    

National Anthem Video supplied by Frank Wilkinson 
 

Introduction President Buckman introduced NYSUSBC Board Member for 2020-2021 
 Credentials 1st Reading Association Manager Corradino reported 
 NYSUSBC Adult Directors 12 
 NYSUSBC Youth Directors 1 
 NYSUSBC Adult Delegates 32 

 NYSUSBC Youth Delegates 2 

 NYSUSBC Adult/Youth Delegates 3 
 Total Eligible to Vote 51 
 

*** Note all page number reference the program book for the 2021 Annual Meeting *** 
Minutes President Buckman called for a vote for approval of minutes on page 12 & 13 

(minutes were sent to all attendees prior to meeting). Motion carries by majority 
vote 

 

USBC Update USBC Director Mike Larson reported on the status of USBC, membership was 
down about 35% this season and USBC is working hard to bring bowlers back. 
They have launched a program called “Bowling is Ready When You Are.”  They are 
encouraging local associations to reach out to the bowlers who didn’t bowl this 
year, the personal touch goes a long way. They also sent postcards in the spring 
and will send a letter in August encouraging bowlers to return to the lanes. If 
anyone needs help with their dropped bowler list they can reach out to USBC for 
assistance.  

 

Reports 
President’s President Buckman stated the last 17 months have been tough for NYSUBC with 

the COVID Pandemic, Adult Membership was 43,110 this season (down 35%) and 
Youth Membership was 5,694 (down 32%). Since we last met Mike Pettinella 
stepped down as Association Manager and Angelo Corradino was hired. He 
thanked Pettinella for his years of service with the organization. We also have a 
new website design. He thanked the Board Member, Regional Youth Tournament 
Managers for all their hard work during this challenging year. He also encouraged 
people to apply for positions with NYSUSBC. His full report was found on page 5 

National Delegate President Buckman reported USBC held their annual meeting on April 29, 2021, 

which was virtual. The delegates voted on 19 Bylaw proposals Three new directors 

were elected, they also ratified the 2020 appointments. Delegates approved new 

league by laws allowing the officers to grant practice to the teams if they need to 

switch lanes during league, the board of directors can also make decisions to 

suspend league bylaws during emergencies. New tournament bylaw passed, 

tournament manager must provide prize list and financial statements for all 

participants. Other by laws for prospective board members as well. A full report of 

all new by laws can be found at bowl.com/convention. Next year’s meeting will be 

in person form April 25-28, 2022 at the Orleans in Las Vegas 
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Credentials 
        (1st Reading) 

Association Manager Pettinella reported: 
NYS USBC Adult Directors 
NYS USBC Adult-Youth Directors 

 
     10 
       3 

  NYS USBC Adult Delegates 
NYS USBC Youth Delegates 
NYS USBC Adult-Youth Delegates 
                                      Total Eligible to Vote 
  

     80 
     22 
       9 
   124 



Association Manager Corradino reported despite being closed for 6 months New York State was 
still able to hold all their scheduled tournaments as planned. The fall 
tournaments saw moderate turnout but we down 40-50%. In December 
USBC Announced a COVID Aid Package which will give New York State 
$10,000 a year for the next 10 years, this money will be added to the prize 
fund for all Adult and Youth Tournaments. As we came to the Spring we 
saw more bowlers come out to the tournaments. We were also granted a 
$15,500 PPP loan which was forgiven. His full report was found on page 6. 

 

Finance Chair DeHart reported there was no internal audit this year due to 
COVID. Our Accountant audited the books and found everything to be in 
order. He filed forms 990 and Char 500. Charitable contribution totaled 
$27,000 a complete list can be found in her report on page 7. 

 

 Credentials 2nd Reading Association Manager Corradino reported 
 NYSUSBC Adult Directors 12 
 NYSUSBC Youth Directors 1 
 NYSUSBC Adult Delegates 34 

 NYSUSBC Youth Delegates 2 
 NYSUSBC Adult/Youth Delegates 3 
 Total Eligible to Vote 53 

 
 

Adoption of Rules Chair Moro read the rules shown on page 4. President Buckman asked for 
acceptance. Motion carries by majority vote 

 

Legislative  Chair Morn reported there is no new legislation for this season 
 

Pathways Chair Kaverman reported fundraising went well at all tournament and our 

July Calendar sales. We will continue to donate primarily to Roswell Park 

Cancer Institute, Memorial Sloan Kettering Cancer Center and Bowlers to 

Veterens Link. We also have a new raffle this year with Fund Crazr which 

will coincide with the NFL Schedule for last 5 weeks of the season. Tickets 

can be requested from Angelo Corradino at bowlnysusbc@gmail.com. His 

full reports was found on page 11. 
 

Awards Chair O’Donell reported there were no Hall of Fame inductees for 2021 due 
to COVID. All applications are still on file and will still be considered. The 
2020 class would finally be inducted. His full report was found on page 10. 

 

Tournament Association Manager Corradino reported tournament participation was 
down 30% - 50% this year. Our Masters Champion was Matt Fazzone of 
Rotterdam who will represent NY in the 2022 USBC Masters. Liz Kuhlkin 
captured her 3rd straight NYS Queens Title which gave her a paid entry in-
to the 2021 USBC Queens, she finished third. We have 9 bowlers repre-
senting NY in the USBC Senior Championship in Vegas in August. Also, 
the 2022 US Women’s Open will be held at Kingpin's Alley Family Fun 
Center in South Glens Falls in August. His full report was found on page 
14. 

 

Youth Chair Tom Solimine reported all tournaments were run this year with 
COVID Protocols in place. Pepsi had 4,214 in league qualifying and 1,493 
in reginal finals which was down 30%. The state finals were split into three 
staggered sessions to accommodate, 104 scholarships were awarded total-
ing $34,700. The State Team Tournaments had 440 entries, down 25 from 
last year. Only 4 teams from each division advanced to the State Finals 
this year, this event was split into two squads. $8,800 was awarded to the 
four champions. Six members of the Youth Committee are retiring this year 
and they were honored at the team tournament. The Adult Junior Tourna-
ment had 218 teams, down 67 from 2019. A total of $5,600 in scholarships 
were awarded. His full report was found on page 15 
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YES Chair Wilkinson reported $14,600 in scholarship were awarded this year to 
bowlers of all ages. We have Bowlers Ed kits (carpeted lanes, plastic balls/pins 
& a bowling curriculum) for school and encouraged teacher to apply. His full 
report and list of scholarship winners was found on pages 17 & 18. 

 

Public Relations Chair O’Connor reported a large majority of our followers were on Facebook and 
Twitter are over 35 and we should focus on TikTok and Instagram for the 
younger crowd. He also suggested we should cross promote for all associations 
and they should do the same. His full report was found on page 11. 

 

President Buckman made motion to accept all reports as read. Motion carries by majority vote 

 

Elections 2020-21 Elections 
 Due to COVID all members up for election were reappointed by President 

Buckman, those members were Vice President Liz Dehart, Adult Directors Janet 
Moro, Daniel Solimine and Barry Vee. Youth Directors Stephen Fawcett and 
Beth O’Brien. President Buckman asked for the nominations to be ratified. 
Motion carries by majority vote. 

 

 2021-22 Elections 
 All elections were unopposed and approved by acclimation with a majority vote. 

Those members were President Roger Buckman, Sergeant-at-Arms Janet Moro. 
Adult Directors Robert Kaverman, Randy Snyder & Maresse Wager-Walawander. 
Youth Director Thoomas Solimine, Sr. 

 

 By electronic vote, the President and Association Manager were duly elected 
Delegates with the Vice-President and Sergeant-at-Arms as Alternate Delegates 
to the 2022 USBC Convention in Las Vegas. 

 

Affiliate Organizations BVL, Libbi Fletcher reviewed programs for veterans and thank New York State 
for their continued support. 

  
 NYSW 600 Club President Connie Cannfield reviewed membership, awards, and 

activities 

 

Adjournment President Buckman adjourned the meeting at 1:04 PM 

 

Recorder Angelo L Corradino 
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Report of the Tournament Committee 
 
This season saw a return to the full schedule coming off the pandemic. All our tournaments ran on schedule 
with little to no restrictions on the centers. We were back on business and hit the ground running with our first 
event in August. Once again, we received $10,000 from Bowl TV to add to our prize fund for all tournaments 
We activity looking for centers to host events staring in 2024. If you know if any centers who would like to 
host an event please reach out to our office. 
  
Information about all of the NYS USBC tournaments can be found at www.bowlny.com.  
  
Following is a summary of tournaments from the 2021-22 bowling season: 
 
Women’s Seniors Singles, Rose Bowl Lanes, Canandaigua, August 13-15, 20-22 2021 — A total of 307 
women came for this event, this was down about 98 bowlers from 2019. The tournament was cancelled in 
2020. The 2022 tournament is scheduled for Lighthouse Lanes in Oswego, August 19-21 & 26-28. 
 

Open Senior Singles, Vista Bowling Center, Yorkville, October 16-17, 23-24 2021 — A total of 162 dou-
bles teams and 88 singles competed in the two-weekend Doubles & Singles tournament. Entries were up ap-
proximately 30% from last year. The 2022 tournament is scheduled for Spins Bowl Wappingers Falls Oc-
tober 15-16, 22-23. 
  

Senior Masters, Doug Kent’s Rose Bowl Lanes, Newark November 5, 2021 — Patrick Brick (Tonawanda 
USBC) defeated Rich Strath (Schenectady USBC), 498-434, in the two-game finals to claim the $750 first 
place prize. The tournament drew 60 entries, which was up from the 44 bowlers last year. The 2022 event is 
scheduled for November 5 at Allie Brandt Lanes in Lockport 

Masters, AMF Dewey Garden Lanes, Rochester, March 5, 2022.  Dan Vick (Rochester USBC) defeated 
Alex Cavagnaro (Westchester County USBC) 492-432 in the two-game finals to win the $2,000 top prize and 
free entry to the 2023 USBC Masters. This was his second NYS Masters Title. The tournament drew 116 bow-
lers, four less last year. The 2023 the Masters will see a return to Long Island as we head to Herrill Lanes 
in New Hyde Park on March 4. 

Queens, Ripic’s Carousel Lanes, Binghamton, NY, April 2021. In the Open Division Jenny Close (Central 
NY USBC) defeated Liz Johnosn (Greater Buffalo USBC) 244 – 208 to capture her first title, winning $900 for 
first place and a paid entry to the 2023 USBC Queens. In the Classified Division Angelina Tati (Kingston 
USBC) defeated Alexandra Talerico (Rome NY USBC) 179 – 137 to earn $650. Tati is a youth bowler she will 
receive a scholarship in lieu of prize money. We had 94 bowlers this year which was up from the 79 in 2021.  
The 2023 the Queens is scheduled for April 15 at Flamingo Bowl in Liverpool. 

Open Championships, Spare Time, Latham, April 9 thru May 15, 2022 – Entries were up from previous 
year and we filled the house for a bunch of squads. We had 209 teams (up 19%), 454 doubles (up 12%), 908 
singles (up 12%) and 751 All-Events (up 13%). The 2023 the Open Championships are scheduled for April 
1 thru May 7 at Bowl-A Rolls Lanes in Rochester.  

Women’s Championships, Midway Lanes, Vista, April 9 thru May 22. 2022 – Entries were up from last 
year. We had 232 teams (up 36%), 451 doubles (up 32%), 902 singles (up 32%) and 883 All-Events (up 38%). 
The 2023 Women’s Championships are scheduled for April 1 thru April 23 and May 19-21 at AMF 
Strike and Spare Lanes in Syracuse. 

The committee is exploring on-line registration and electronic payments for tournaments. Please check bowl-
ny.com for updates. 

*2021-22 Tournament Committee 
Angelo Corradino, Stephen Fawcett, Nathan Johnson, Janet Moro, Randy Snyder, Thomas Solimine, Sr., 
Maresse Wager-Walawander  
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Report of the Youth Committee 
 

New York State Pepsi Championships (Nelson Chase, State Tournament Manger) 
 

In the NYS Youth Pepsi (Singles) Tournament, 5,664 bowlers participated in in-league qualifying and 1,955 in the re-
gionals across the state. Each of these totals is at least 30% more than 2020-2021. 
  

At the state finals in Rome on April 23, a staff of 16 Youth Committee members and volunteers processed 117 bowlers 
across the U12, U15, and U18 squads throughout the day. The state finals had one bowler "no call no show" and one 
get injured during practice and could not participate. Thank you to everyone that worked to make our day go smoothly. 
  

With an influx of money from National and expired unallocated funds to be redistributed, the State Finals scholarships 
broke down as follows: 1st: $2,000, 2nd $1,000, 3rd $500, 4th $400, 5th $300, and every other bowler 6th thru last $200 
each. This has never happened at Pepsi...every state finalist that bowled received a scholarship. 
  

In summary, nearly 200 Pepsi scholarships were awarded this season...totaling $71,500. The complete list of scholar-
ship winners has been submitted for processing in SMART. Regional and State Finals results, by division, are posted to 
bowlny.com. 
 

State Youth Committee Meeting 
 

Our State Youth Committee meeting was held on Friday April 29th at the Liverpool Ramada Inn. 
Discussions were held on increasing the participation for the regional team events.  Some minor rules changes were 
discussed and were approved.  We will have a small increase in the advancement fees next season as the finals center 
has increased our linage price.   Nelson Chase reported, Pepsi was again a great hit with the bowlers, parents, the center 
and  the youth committee members with the new format using 3 squads…we are planning to keep it in the future.   The 
Ad/Jr was also discussed, Paul Terracciano Tournament Manager.    Smart scholarship funds was also discussed and 
committee approved an increase in scholarship awards for all of our events.. Additional funds have be granted by Na-
tional and we will use these funds for these additional scholarships.  
 

New York State Team Tournament (Tom Solimine Sr., State Tournament Manager) 
 

Entries were finally up for 2022 with a total of 355 increase of 45 from 2021---it’s a start, we need get more programs 
involved. The State Team Tournament Finals was held Saturday, April 30th with 62 teams invited to the finals.     
$14,200.00 in scholarships was awarded to the top teams in each division. This is the most scholarship awards  
we have ever given. The Youth Committee would again like to congratulate our NYS Youth Leaders the great job  
they did in assisting at the finals and color guard was again spectacular … 
 

At the end of the finals special presentations were made to a deserving retirees and honor awards. 
 

Those retiring and recognized were:   Mike Callan, Rochester (Region 2 RTM for 23 years) 
 Kathy Larson, Fairport (Region 2 RTM for 13 years) 
 Paul Terracciano, Hawthorne (State Ad/Jr Tournament Mgr/Volunteer 27 years) 
 Matthew Hardy, Liverpool (Region 4 RTM for 6 years) 
 
Special Presentations was made to:  Paul Terracciano, NYS USBC 2022 Service to Youth Award 
 Nelson Chase, Elected to the NYS USBC Hall Of Fame  
 Thomas Solimine (NYS YC Chairman, Team Tournament Mgr)  
 was awarded a Plaque by the Youth Committee for his 3 decades of service 
 
USBC National Award Winners: Kathryn Bowman, Peru, Earl Anthony Memorial Scholarship 
 Alexis Ingerson, Oswego, Gift For Life Scholarship    
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Report of the Youth Committee (Con’t) 

 
24th  Annual NYS Adult/Junior Tournament (Paul Terracciano, State Tournament Manager) 
 
The tournament was held on the weekend of April 29th thru May 1st at Bowlero/AMF Strike N Spare Lanes in Syracuse 
in conjunction with the State Team Finals.  A total of 326 teams competed up 108 teams from 2021. 
A total of $7,450.00 in scholarships was awarded to our winners and of course a lot of fun for all.  I would like to thank 
all those who stepped up each of the 3 days and helped out making the event go on a lot easier. 
 
New York State Scholarship Tournament (Scott McLaughlin, State Tournament Director) 
 
The NYS BPA event was held on Saturday May 21st at King Pin’s Alley Family Center in S. Glens Falls 
The tournament was a great success and was well attended by 110 juniors bowlers form all over our great state.   
Scott would like to thank the Youth Committee members who volunteered and helped out at the finals  
  
 
Submitted by:  Tom Solimne Sr. Chairman, New York State Team Tournament Manager  
 Paul Terracciano, Adult/Junior State Tournament Manager 
 Nelson Chase, Pepsi State Tournament Manager 
 Scott McLaughlin, NYS BPA Scholarship Tournament Director  

 
Report of the Youth Leaders 

  
The NYS Youth Leaders assisted at many NYS Regional Team and Regional Pepsi Tournaments throughout the bowl-
ing season.  They also helped at the NYS Pepsi State Finals and the NYS Team Tournament.    
              

We had 19 Youth Leaders from across NYS join us at the NYS Team Tournament in Syracuse. The Youth Leaders 
came from Long Island, Catskill Mountain (Kingston), Northern Adirondack, Schenectady, and our newest addition our 
Buffalo association. At the Friday night Welcome Session on April 30, 2022, the Youth Leaders were able to get to 
know each other, review the weekend agenda, and divide up the assignments for the tournament on Saturday.  The meet-
ing was kept short and simple as many Youth Leaders bowled in the Adult/Youth Tournament that evening. At the NYS 
Team Tournament on Saturday, the Youth Leaders did the flag presentation during the Opening Ceremony.   This year 
there were 3 American flags, one for each bay of lanes that all needed to be in sync with each other. This was the first 
time having 3 flags/color guards working as one to create such a beautiful opening ceremony.   Youth Leaders assisted in 
running the tournament in many different ways: checking in teams, scorekeeping, and awards presentations. It was nice 
after two years to have all the teams bowling on one shift again. The Youth Leaders worked hard to make the State 
Team Tournament run smoothly and an enjoyable experience for the youth bowlers and their families. 
 

The NYS Youth Leaders have hosted virtual meetings in February, March, and April via Zoom to prepare for Syracuse 
and work on committee items. The NYS Youth Leaders held their annual meeting in person on May 1st, 2022. At the 
NYS Youth Leader Annual meeting, the 
The NYS Youth Leaders have selected Braydon O’Connor as the Youth Leader of the Year, Tom Hall as Coach of the 
Year, Michael A. O’Malley for Bridging the Gap (Adult) and Jace Mazur for Bridging the Gap (Youth). Congratulations 
to all the outstanding work you do on behalf of youth bowlers. 
 

The NYS Youth Leaders voted to keep the amount of contribution to the NYS USBC to $1,500 annually. They have also 
kept the Youth Leader of the year scholarship to $400 annually. Youth Leaders encourage youth bowlers and associa-
tions to submit applications for scholarships and other prestigious awards that are available at local, state, and national 
levels. 
 

The NYS Youth Leaders conducted an Invitational Tournament at Sportman’s Bowl on October 17, 2021 where over 
$1,100 in scholarships were awarded. The NYS Youth Leaders are looking into having a tournament in the Fall of 
2023.  This will be a time for them to get together and a chance to possibly recruit new members.  The Youth Leaders 
are looking into other ways to promote the Youth Leader program by being more active on social media.  The NYS 
Youth Leaders official email is NYSYOUTHLEADERS@gmail.com.  It is hoped that increasing the communication 
will not only promote the YL program, but all the good work YL also does and increase the connectedness with those 
that are current NYS YL. 
 

Elections of officers were held. The new NYS Youth Leader officers are listed on the front of the booklet. Thanks to all 
officers for all your hard work. Any association looking to start a Youth Leader Program please contact an NYS Youth 
Leader officer or an advisor 
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Report of the YES Committee   
 

 

Youth Education Services (YES) Committee 
Report to Annual Meeting Delegates – June, 2022 
 
Scholarship 
Program:  This season we awarded $14,600 in scholarships to 16 student athletes through 
 our Online Scholarship Applications available to our youth members of all ages. 
 
 
 Graduating High School Seniors 
  
 Alexis Ingersoll Oswego $4,000 Priscilla “Pat” Zonneville Memorial Award 

 Megan Kapsiak Lancaster $3,000 
 Angelia Lubrano Brooklyn $2,000 
 Ethan Auspelmyer Fultonville $1,000 NYS USBC Youth Leaders Award 

 Kayla Richardson Webster $1,000 NYS USBC Youth Leaders Award 

 Ryan Rourke Staten Island $1,000 
 Braydon O’Conner Kingston $1,000 
 
 Youth Spirit Awards | Grades 9 to 11 
  
 Ethan Bromley Montrose $250 
 Angelina Tati Ulster Park $100 
 
 Future Star Awards | Grades K to 8 
 
 Maxwell Benware Keeseville $100 
 Robert Werling Staten Island $75 
 
 Thank you to the NYS USBC Youth Leaders for their continued support and 
 generous contributions to the scholarship program. 
Grants 
Opportunities: The NYS USBC continues to work with the International Bowling Campus 
 Youth Development Team to fund the cost of Bowler’s Ed kits (carpeted lanes, 
 plastic balls/pins & a bowling curriculum). Please encourage teachers to apply! 
  
 Applications and additional information can be found on the Youth Grant 
 Opportunities page of bowlny.com. 
  
 
Pledge your commitment today to create lifelong bowlers. Say YES to the advancement of 
Youth Bowling! 
 
 
Youth Education Services Committee 2021-22 
Frank Wilkinson, Chair 
Liz DeHart 
Janet Moro 
Stephen Fawcett 
Beth O’Brien 

 



2020-21 Scholarship Recipients 
 
$4,000 Pat Zonneville Memorial Award (NYS USBC) — Alexis Ingersoll, Oswego (Fulton USBC) 
Alexis is a student at G. Ray Bodley HS and holds a 96.8 GPA and is ranked 5/227. Alexis has been bowing for 10 years and 
has a current average of 214, 300 high game (rolled at the age of 13) and a 745 High series. Her school activities include Stu-
dent Senate, Hope Club, Class office, Positivity Project, Varsity Bowling, Varsity Tennis, and National Honor Society. Alexis 
is involved in the Community by Volney Volunteer Fire Corp. Red cross Blood Drives, Youth Representative on the Fulton 
USBC Board, Student Representative of Fulton Parks, and Recreation Committee. Alexis has also received numerous Award 
& Honors on and off the lanes. 
 
Alexis will be attending & Bowling for Maryland Eastern Shore and will study Biology.  
 
$3,000 (NYS USBC) — Megan Kapsiak, Lancaster (Greater Buffalo USBC) 
Megan is a student at Lancaster High School and holds a 4.0 GPA and is ranked 30/426. Megan has been bowling for 5 years 
and has a current average of 179, high game of 275 and high series of 654. Her High School activities consist of Lancaster 
Healthcare Academy, 4 Years Varsity Bowling, and National Honor Society. Megan volunteers at LVAC Volunteer Ambu-
lance by having flood pressure clinics and riding on calls w/paramedics, she also delivers Holy Communion to parishioners 
who are home bound. Megan has been Awarded many Awards & Honors on and off the lanes. 
 
Megan will be attending D'Youville College and will have a study in the medical field. 
 
 $2,000 (NYS USBC) — Angelia Lubrano, Brooklyn (Staten Island USBC) 
Angelia attends Saint Savior High School and holds an 88 GPA. She has been bowling for 4 years and holds a 193 Average, a 
high game of 290 and a high series of 693. Angelia's School activities include, Student Government, Homeroom VP, Cultural 
Harmony Rep, Yearbook Committee, Shalom Club member, and Science Research Club member. Her Community Activities 
are, Bay Ridge Cares, she has helped collect & hand out clothing & toys for victims of Hurricane Sandy and the Domestic 
Violence Center, Girl Scouts, Relay for Life, Maimonides Pediatric Cancer Center, Assemble School Backpacks, Grandma's 
Love, the Healing Center, Good Counsel, and member of the Bravo Volunteer Ambulance Youth Squad. Angelia has also 
received many honors on and off the Lanes. 
 
Angelia will attend and Bowl for St Francis (Brooklyn) and will have a course of study in Physical Therapy 
 
$1,000 (NYS USBC Youth Leaders) — Ethan Auspelmyer, Fultonville (Schenectady USBC) 
Ethan attends Fonda-Fultonville High School and holds a 3.6 GPA and is ranked 46/100. Ethan has been bowling for 12 years 
and holds a 210 Average, 300 High Game and a 787 High Series. He is involvement with School activities include Co-
Captain Varsity Bowling, National Honor Society, National Junior Honor Society, Trumpet in the Concert Band, and a mem-
ber of the Chorus. He volunteers his time at the Mason lodge, American Cancer Society, AM Juniors Youth League, Ethan 
has also Designed the Yearbook Cover, and posters for the Middle School Fund raiser event. He has many Bowling Honors 
and awards. 
 
Ethan will hopefully attend Syracuse University and study Finance 
 
$1,000 (NYS USBC Youth Leaders) — Kayla Richardson, Webster (Rochester USBC) 
Kayla attends Webster Schroeder High School and 87.97 GPA. Kayla has been bowling for 5 years and has a 173 Average, 
High Game of 256 and a 683 High Series. Her school involvement includes National high Honor Roll with distinction, Team 
Captain of the Varsity Bowling, JV Tennis, Varsity Tennis, SAAC Member, and Link Crew. Kayla volunteers her time as a 
Young Life member, Vacation Bible School, Greece Ridge Lions Club, and helped to support Find a Grave. Kayla has re-
ceived multiple High Honor Awards. 
 
Kayla will attend Daemen College and study Elementary Education. 
 
$1,000 (NYS USBC) — Ryan Rourke, Staten Island (Staten Island USBC) 
Ryan attends St. Joseph by the Sea High School and holds a 3.3 GPA. Ryan has been bowling for 2 years and has a 165 Aver-
age, High Game of 202 and a 577 High Series. His school activities include, Honor Roll, Varsity Archery Team, Pre- Veteri-
narian Studies, Robotics Club, and the Bowling Team. He volunteers his time to help Coach Young Children on the St Clare 
Swim Team. 
 
Ryan will attend Coastal Carolina University with a Course of Study in biology. 
 
$1,000 (NYS USBC) — Braydon O'Conner, Kingston (Kingston NY USBC) 
Braydon attends Rondout Valley High and holds a 3.54 GPA and is ranked 51/183. Braydon has been bowling for 7 years and 
has a 195 Average, 279 High Game and a High Series of 791. His school activities include Merit Honor Roll, and Skills USA 
Member/Vice President. His community involvement includes Rondout Valley Food Pantry and a NYS Youth Leader. 
 
Braydon has applied to SUNY Polytechnic with a course of study in Computer Science. 
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Nominating Committee Report 
 

Report to Annual Meeting Delegates – June 11, 2022 
 
The Nominating Committee assembled a Slate of Candidates for Officer and Director positions up for elec-
tion this year.  The Committee reviewed the qualifications and eligibility of each Candidate as set forth in 
the Bylaws of the NYS USBC.  Qualifications of the Candidates were published on bowlny.com prior to 
this meeting.   
 

Anyone wishing to be Nominated from the Floor must have a signed resume to the Nominating Committee 
Chair at least thirty days prior to the start of the Annual Meeting. 
 

The Nominating Committee presents the following slate for your consideration.  The names are listed in 
alphabetical order: 
 
 

Vice-President            Liz DeHart Staten Island, NY USBC 
 
 

 Directors:                   Stephen Fawcett Schenectady, NY USBC 
                                    Jayu Kulkam Long Island, NY USBC 
                                    Beth O’Brien Cheektowaga, NY USBC 
                                    Barry Vee  Rochester, NY USBC 
 
         
                                                                         

 

2022 USBC Convention:  The Nominating Committee recommends the NYS USBC President and Associa-
tion Manager be elected as Delegates to the 2022 USBC Convention At South Point Hotel & Casino, Las 
Vegas with the NYS USBC Vice-President and Sergeant-at-Arms as Alternate Delegates. 
 

***** 
The Nominating Committee urges anyone interested in promoting the Sport of Bowling in New York State 
to submit a resume to serve on the Board.  Applications are available at today’s meeting and can also be 
found on the website at bowlny.com.  Resumes must be submitted to the Nominating Committee by Jan. 
15th for consideration. 
 
 

2021-2022 Nominating Committee 
Janet Moro, CNY USBC, Chair 

Nathan Johnson, Corning USBC 
Frank Wilkinson, Staten Island USBC 
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Annual Meeting — NYS USBC, INC.  
Doubletree by Hilton Hotel Utica — June 11, 2022 

 
Meeting Statistics 

 
 Credentials Committee Report: 1st Report Final Report 
 
 NYS USBC Board Members _________ _________ 
  
 NYS USBC Adult Delegates _________ _________ 
  
 NYS USBC Youth Delegates _________ _________ 
   
 NYS USBC Adult/Youth Delegates _________ _________  
 
              Total Eligible to Vote _________  _________ 
 
 

 
Results of Elections 2022-2023 

   
 Ratify Board Nominations  ____________ __________  
 Vice President  
 Liz DeHart  
              
  Directors 
 Stephen Fawcett 
 Jayu Kulkarni  
 Beth O’Brien 
 Barry Vee 
 
 2022 USBC Convention Delegates 
 Roger Buckman 
 Angelo Corradino 
 Liz DeHart, Alternate 
 Janet Moro, Alternate 
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Championship Tournaments 2022-23 
 

Women's Senior Singles 
August. 19-21, 26-28, 2022 

Light House Lanes, Oswego 
  

Open Seniors 
Oct. 15-16, 22-23, 2022 

Spins Wappingers Falls, Wappingers Falls 
  

Senior Masters 
 November 5, 2022 

Allie Brandt Lanes, Lockport 
  

 Masters 
 March 4, 2023 

Herrill Lanes, New Hyde Park 
  

  Women’s Championships 
 April 1-2, 14-16, 21-23,  May 19-21 2023 

AMF Strike ‘N Spare Lanes, Mattydale (Syracuse) 
(4 weekends due to youth tournament) 

  
Open Championships 

April 1-2, 21-23, 28-30, May 5-7, 2023 
Bowl-A-Roll Lanes, Rochester 

  
 Queens 

April 22, 2023 
Flamingo Bowl, Liverpool 

  
Pepsi Scholarship (Youth) 

April 22, 2023 
King Pin Lanes, Rome 

  
Adult-Junior 

April 25-30, 2023 
AMF Strike ‘N Spare Lanes, Mattydale (Syracuse) 

  
Youth Team 

April 29, 2023 
AMF Strike ‘N Spare Lanes, Mattydale (Syracuse)  

 
NYS BPA Scholarship 

May  2022  
TBA 

 
U.S. Women’s Open (PWBA Event) 

June 14-21, 2023  
Kingpin's Alley Family Fun Center, South Glens Falls 


